
California Surf Lifesaving Association 

 
CSLSA EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

 
DRAFT MINUTES 

Monday, April 13th, 2020 @ 6:00 PM 
Via Google Hangouts 

 

I. Meeting Called to Order     - Mr. Humphreys 

Meeting Called to Order at 1812. 

Additional members present: Sierra Page and Wyatt Muller 

II. NZ Exchange Presentation -  Ms. Sierra Page and Mr. Wyatt Muller 

Presentation from their trip to NZ to fulfill their end of the Exchange so they can receive 
their stipends from the CSLSA. Ms. Page spoke about the use of RWCs, time of response, 
and IRBs and use of this equipment. She also spoke about the differences in terrain in 
New Zealand such as rocks. Mr. Muller spoke about the way they handle body recovery 
and the community/ Peer support system and the volunteer system and how it makes 
sure there is support for those. He discussed the teamwork of how Police and the 
Lifeguards worked together closely in calls. Mr. Humphreys thanked the delegates for 
their reports, recommended they be paid their remaining stipend, and reminded them 
that they will be expected to provide a full report at the Fall 2020 Board of Directors 
Meeting. 

III. Approval of Minutes    -  Google Hangouts – March 16th, 2020 

Motion-Mr. Graham 
Second-Mr. Gipti 
Discussion-Mr. Avila had a few grammatical edits that were corrected by Ms. Schwene. 
MPU 

IV. Reports 

A. President  - Mr. Humphreys 

1. Welcome Mr. Gipti to the Executive Board. Due to the cancelled BOD 
Meeting, LA County Lakes will be hosting in Fall and San Clemente will host in 
Spring 2021. We will have a vacancy for Training Chair as Mark Allen has 
stepped down. We are going to put Fundraising/Sponsorship on hold for now 
due to COVID-19, we need to show members the value of joining the CSLSA 
and recruit new members by enhancing the relationship with chapters.  

B. Vice President  - Mr. Avila 

1. Mr. Avila has not heard back yet from his contact at City of Carpinteria for 
Regionals 2020, but we also don't know what will be allowed by then. The 
USLA Committee Meetings will be able to happen via Zoom in the next few 
weeks if they need. There have been cancellations and postponements to 
multiple lifesaving events. He has been working with Certification Committee 
Chair, Mr. Brewster, to have consistent messaging for USLA about certification. 
Sport is a big driver of membership for regional and national level, so 
uncertain for future with the Nationals competition this year. 
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2. There  was discussion of what to do with new hires, requalification, and 
certification. There will have to be some exceptions and exemptions and adapt 
to the changing circumstances with documentation. Additional discussion 
about who from the CSLSA EB and certification chair should represent CSLSA 
interests at the National level. 

C. Secretary  - Ms. Schwene  

1. Report as Submitted. Includes Membership, Social Media, and Exchanges 
Committees.   

D. Treasurer       -     Mr. Etnyre 

1. USLA refund was issued to CSLSA- there is a note on Officer travel inflow and 
outflow. We received 4th quarter membership dues and paid for our monthly 
Quickbooks. USLA Treasurer sends out a spreadsheet with information. 

2. Mr. Etnyre will follow up on specific line items for next meeting.      

E. Past Pres./Advisor - Mr. Beuerlein 

1. Report as submitted.     

F. 1st Delegate   -  Mr. Butki 

1. SoCal Paddle Down Relay will likely not happen this year because of COVID-19. 
It may happen later in the summer if it happens. 

2. We should work on improved communications with chapters.  

3. Report is Letter to Lifesaving Sport and Fitness Committee. 

G. 2nd Delegate  - Mr. Graham 

1. Mr. Graham and Mr. Egan wrote a letter to JG Coordinators asking for 
assistance and guidance for the committee and received zero responses. 
Multiple international trips for Lifesaving Sport have been cancelled due to 
COVID-19. See report for further details. 

H. 3rd Delegate   - Mr. Hughes 

1. Mr. Hughes put out the Cal Surf News for Spring 2020. 

I. 4th Delegate  - Mr. Gipti 

1. He is glad to be serving alongside the EB members. He discussed a 
membership mentorship idea for new first-time meeting members with Mr. 
Byran Kine and Ms. Renae Jackson. He has also been working on a statistics 
program. He has seen some specific opportunities for some full-time work for 
typically part-time lifeguard staff through the COVID-19 response. 

V. Committees (as needed if not presented in Officer’s Report) 

A. Bylaws 

1. Discussion on Travel Policy for Executive Board. They suggest EB gives their 
recommendation approval.  

B. Membership  

1. Discussion about projections for 1000 members for kits might be ambitious for 
us given all the likely reduction. Mr. Avila pointed out that we need to work to 
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not lose the members, and we might have to get the whole 1400 order if it has 
been placed.  

2. Discussion on ways to enhance our membership. Mr. Butki suggests focus on 
local membership and do a better job of selling it to the members and why the 
membership is valuable to them. Mr. Humphreys wants us to emphasize the 
membership benefits and put it into simple terms for what they get out of it, 
especially to the JGs and the young tower guards. Mr. Gipti mentioned that 
connecting with Chapter presidents will be helpful in getting the membership 
benefits out to the different agencies/chapters. 

3. Mr. Humphreys wants the Membership committee to get an e-blast about 
recruiting for membership and JG membership with information about why 
they should join as soon as possible. 

C. Website 

1. Mr. Kine has taken a leading role with posting and transitioning to being the 
main one to contact, but keep Mr. Etnyre in the loop when working on website 
things.  

V.  Old Business       

A. Budget Enhancements/ Fundraising / Sponsorship for CSLSA 

1. Mr. Humphreys has suggested we put a lot of this on hold because of the 
challenges from COVID-19 unless we find something like a grant, or someone 
approaches the CSLSA. 

2. Budget-We must maintain a control of expenditures in this time due to 
challenges in the budget and likely reduction in income.  

B. 2020 Regionals 

1. Mr. Avila and Mr. Butki have not heard anything from City of Carpinteria. The 
City website says that all is shut down until May 4th. Mr. Butki wondered if we 
should have a contingency plan for summer 2020 Regionals. Mr. Humphreys is 
uncertain of the number of JG programs that will actually run this summer, so 
will it even be possible to have a Regionals competition. Discussion about 
possible contingency options for possible change of location or whether or not 
it will even be hosted in July. Mr. Hughes brought up the idea about reaching 
out to an elected official. 

2. Mr. Humphreys brought up that we need to have a deadline for when we do 
not go to Carpinteria, rather somewhere else, and a deadline for when we 
would have to fully cancel. These dates should be brought to the Executive 
Board by the next Executive Board meeting for planning purposes.  

3. Mr. Hughes suggests waiting for the larger agencies to see what they are doing 
with the Junior Lifeguard programs because that will be a big indicator of if the 
event could happen. 

4. Mr. Etnyre brought up points about the financial aspects of our organizations 
and how Lifesaving Sport is a major part of our budget. He also suggested that 
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the date could potentially be moved to help with allowing the current 
pandemic to calm down. 

C. Host Agreement for 2020 Regionals 

1. The agreement has been updated and has been sent to City of Carpinteria for 
review and comment. No return message from them in weeks. 

D. 2020 Nationals 

1. Mr. Butki has tried to talk with the USLA Lifesaving Committee and pointed out 
the uncertainty with COVID-19. 

2. Mr. Avila has been working through this at the USLA level and the potential for 
travel based on restrictions in certain areas, if the 14-day quarantine is still in 
place for travel, and if there will be a Nationals Competition. 

E. 2021 Regionals 

F. Rip Current PSA 

1. Mr. Etnyre reached out with Mr. Silvestri on hosting a Pub Ed Committee 
meeting but has not heard further. 

G. Policy and Procedure Change for CSLSA Executive Board Delegate Travel Policy 

1. The Bylaws and Policy/Procedures Committee submitted a report and their 
changes/alterations. The Secretary will forward the document to the Executive 
Board and this will be discussed at the May meeting. 

2. Mr. Humphreys agrees that the BOD should have control over how much 
money is spent, but the Executive Board should be able to make decisions for 
the Executive Board. 

H. CSLSA Bylaws and President or Secretary Chairing Committees 

1. Mr. Humphreys reported that he was appointing Mr. Richardson and Mr. 
Moore as Co-Chairs for the Bylaws Committee. 

VI. New Business 

A. Special Awards Committee Report 

1. Get the full submission and discuss as a board for approval. 

B. Next Meeting Planning 

1. Mr. Beuerlein suggests Monday, May 18th. It will be further discussed before 
adjournment. 

C. CSLSA’s role in COVID-19 Crisis 

1. Mr. Humphreys- Is there a role we should be playing for first responders 
dealing with the pandemic? 

2. Mr. Butki suggested showing what our Lifeguards are doing and promote how 
they are helping (i.e. Long Beach and LA County doing work at testing sites, HB 
City Lifeguards being pulled into alternate roles). Mr. Beuerlein suggests that 
we can keep track or write something about what the various guards are doing 
outside their normal duties and then share it with the members. 
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3. Mr. Graham suggests putting some concise statement about concern for 
others and members for the website to express the statement in this situation. 
Mr. Hughes suggests a full page on the website about what the various 
lifeguards are doing with photos. 

4. Mr. Butki suggests looking at lifeguards who have been put out by COVID-19 
and the challenges for departments. 

5. Mr Beuerlein recommends using the newsletter and social media to share the 
noteworthy actions of CSLSA Members and USLA certified agencies. 

 

Next Meeting: Monday May 18th at 6pm via Google Hangouts 

 

VII. Adjournment 

Motion-Mr. Butki 
Second- Mr. Hughes 
Discussion-Google vs. Zoom; continuing with Google Hangouts. 
MPU- 2102 hours 
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